
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Central Region Office 

1250 West Alder St., Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • 509-575-2490 
 

November 21, 2024 

Sent via email and hard copy 

Kaelin Newman 
ZipperGeo Geoprofessional Consultants 
19019 36th Avenue W, Suite E 
Lynnwood, WA 98036 

RE:  No Further Action for the following Site: 

• Site Name:   G & W Oil & Wood Inc 
• Site Address:  903 W 1st Street, Cle Elum 
• Facility Site ID:  4658443 
• Cleanup Site ID:  7045 

Dear Kaelin Newman: 

Thank you for reaching out regarding the status of the above-referenced site. The Washington State 
Department of Ecology (Ecology) received the Subsurface Investigation and Request for No Further 
Action Opinion report dated November 8, 2024 via email. 

However, this site was already listed in our database as “no further action” based on the UST 
Report received in 1999. I’m attaching that determination for your reference. 

The site remains in No Further Action status and is reflected as such. Because this site was adjacent 
to another contaminated site, Pacific Pride Card Lock (Cleanup Site 7209), there was some data that 
had merged inadvertently. We have corrected that. 

Thank you for your commitment to cleanup. Please contact me at valerie.bound@ecology.wa.gov if 
you have further questions. 

Sincerely, 

 
Valerie Bound 
Section Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Central Regional Office 
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